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REF	 3 MUNI-468

1. Approval is herewith requested for Developmental Project
CAPRIFORM.

2. Project Form is attached.
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MOB DEVELOPMENTAL PROJECT CAPRIFORM

Attachment:
MGK-A-1164

1. Identification description, significance and scope of Russian
national minorities in emigration. Operational intelligence to
support agent missions against the USSR. Operational leads to
agent possibilities.

2. Exploration of Ukrainian, White Ruthenian, Georgian, Armenian,
Azerbaidshaner, North Caucasian, Turkestan, Volga and Crimean
Tatar, Kalmuk, Latvian, Lithuanian and Esthonian emigrant groups
and individuals. From the above and overt sources, information
on inland resistance groups, channels to the target area
(communication between emigration and resistance and non-politi-
cal border activities), inland travel and communication, docu-
mentation, geographic and Map references, cities, ports and
hinterland areas, border and inland security measures, academic
studies (modern history, psychology, customs).

3. CAPRIFORM,

4. Contact will be maintained by one case officer at clandestine
meetings, the details of which can be arranged only after
CAPRIFORM is established in Munich. We are assured of a con-
siderable degree of control from the outset, because of the
following factors.

a. CAPRIFORM will depend on us entirely for the economic and
physical security of his family, who will be in Munich.

b. He will rely on our good-will and support for the furtherance
of his academic and/or intelligence career.

c. His professional interest - the study of the Aussian emigra-
tion will induce him to submit to our general and specific
policy and operational decisions, according to his explicit
statement.

d. His activities will be checked by complete CIS surveillance
and possibly by other CIC and/or police surveillance.

5. CAPRIFORM will function overtly as a faculty member of the
University of Munich, engaged in teaching and research. The
case officer will play the role of an American with undisclosed
affiliations. The organization as such will play no role in
the operation.
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6.. a. CAPRIFORM will have contract status as a full-time employee, 	 1

with payment of a three-month salary upon notice of termina-
tion. This somewhat long notice is offered in view of his
personal commitment in leaving his present work and establi-
shing ei new existence for himself and family.

b. Rations for four persons.

c. .4475 DM.

d. At outset, none.

,e. Operational house where he will live with family. Volkswagen
.	 on loam.

Cl) Salary for three months (i.e., 1,425 DM).

(2) Not anticipated.

(3) Not anticipated.

7. Will be discussed in Form 51-67, Part II.
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